
 
"Stimulate interest in the development of safe use of snowmobiles for enjoyment and recreation” 

Club Meeting – Thursday, March 5, 2020 

7:30 pm, Richmond Oasis, Richmond Lake 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: _X_ PAST PRESIDENT: EVAN HALVORSON, _X_ PRESIDENT: DAN ROHRBACH,  

__ PRESIDENT ELECT: VACANT, _X_ TREASURER: ANN NAGEL, _X_SECRETARY: KELLY WEISMANTEL,  

__ CASEY WEISMANTEL. _X_ JOEY NAGEL, __ PAT MCCOY, __X 

_ LEE OLSON 

__ SDSA DISTRICT 3 REP: KELLY WEAVER 

   

1.  Call meeting to order  - Meeting was called to order at 7:37pm  

 

2. Aberdeen Driftbusters Snowmobile Club (ADSC) Introductions 
 

3. Disclosure of Conflict of Interest 

“In connection with any actual or possible conflicts of interest, an interested person must 

disclose the existence of a financial interest and all material facts to the directors/trustees 

and members of committees with board delegated powers considering the proposed 

transaction or arrangement.” 
 

4. Approval of February meeting minutes – Kelly Weismantel –  motion to approve made by 

Ann, seconded al.  motion carried.  
 

5. January Financial Report – Ann Nagel –  Club financial report given to members in 

attendance. 
 

6. ADSC Membership Update – Ann Nagel – 79 members 20 associate members at this time.  

A list of individuals who have not renewed for this year was shared.  Al motioned to 

approve financial report and membership update. Duane seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

 

7. SDSA Report – Kelly Weaver –  GFP staff are monitoring fat tire bike activity in the Hills.  

Any concerns should be reported to Shannon Percy.  Govenors ride went well with good 

trail conditions.  Advertising plans in the Sno plainsman will need to be revisited this 

summer.  A link was provided to a member recruitment video that can be used beginning 

now.  April 3rd is a deadline for scholarship. Several events are planned and are listed in the 

SnoPlainsman.  There has been no bids received for the 2021 convention from the local 

clubs.   
 

8. Advisory Report – Al Nagel –  There have been a few mechanical issues with groomers in 

the Hills.  A couple of trail re-routes are in the works for next year.  Next meeting will be 

May 2nd, in Pierre. 
 

9. Trail Report – Jim Weaver –  Trails are very wet and signage will need to be removed 

shortly after March 31st. 

10. Emergency Reaction Report – Al Nagel – none at this time 
 

11. Yeti Report – Matt Olson –  no report at this time. 

12. Safety Report – Kate Gelling –  no report at this time. 



13. Charity Report – Ann Nagel -  Food donations were delivered to Salvation army from the 

recent Steak Feed.  Any and all volunteer hours our club members perform on behalf of the 

club can and should be submitted to Ann to report to SDSA. 
 

14. Publicity and Social Media – Casey Weismantel –  no report at this time. 
 

15. Old Business 
 

1. SnoPlainsman Article due April 2nd-  Cheryl Gelling. 

2. Summer Camp-out -   

3. Family fun night/day – update from Ann.  Ann has attempted contact 3 occasions 

and has not received contact back from Allevity.  Cheryl Gelling made a motion to 

spend $400 to see what can be done at Allevity.  Casey will reach out to the owners 

to see about renting a room and buying food.  Members would be on their own for 

purchasing game/ride tickets. Duane seconded.  Motion carried.  

4. Club Rides and Activities –  CANCELLED due to lack of snow 

March 7, meet at Titans in Fredrick at 1pm 

March 14, meet at M Station at Mina at 1pm 

March 21, meet at the Oasis, Richmond at 1pm 

 

 *Rides will be cancelled if temps are below 0. 

  *Leaders and Routes are determined at the site.   

 

16. New Business 

1- April Meeting location-  Pizza Ranch, Aberdeen on April 9th at 7:30. 

2- Board members will need to be discussed as Joey and Lee’s terms are up this year. 

 

17. Adjourn Meeting – meeting adjourned at 8:19pm 


